October 6, 1937

Dear Blies,

Thanks for your letter of September 20th, which
regularlises what we mre doing about tables, i.e, publishing
your long table of probite and & short corresponding table
of angleas which I had already prepared, emch with its own
sup;lementary table, designed for precise fiting rather than
for universal use,

i have not had very mush eaxperlernce in applying
sither empirical pr bite or tho s derived from the provisiocnal
lins, but my expsctatlion 1s that convergenoce to 'l:fh- maximum
1ikelihood solution will be repid, and that differences in the
final results of the two prooesses will seldom be impértant.
You sugrest, In your third paragraph, sither that thﬂm‘qlr be
no sonvergenoe,or that convergence may be slow., Is this
based on direct experiencet For, i1f so, I muat have missed
some eamsential feature in the situmation, If I am :r!l?:m as
to normal rapidity of convergense, e.g., that each tsial
divides the errors of the last by something like 10, then
the method of laying down the provisiomal line ll.'u.ulnt be
very important, and your objectiom to Irwin's prupﬁu} o
unnecessarily tedlous would be & strong one, as I hhiLk it
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About degreea of freedom, 1 think the poaition 1is
unchanged; K cassswhere the expectation of those dylng or
surviving ls small ¢o certainly somewhat disturb the
thecretical ﬁfdiutri-mtim.' if one wera suspecting a
aimple departure Iron expectation, such as would be hown
by cuorvature of the repression line, then the expectations
of survival at saveral high dcsess might proparly ba poolsd,
as I think you have done, to make a safer test, Hipgh
values erfdua to peneral heterogsnelty may, as you suggest,
retard the convergence of the fltting, but what I regard
as more Important is that, in such cases, one's confidence
In the fittdd line ia really weskensd by the fact that,
though your fitting process may give the 1'ns which rit: best,
yot the fact isthat no 1line fits at all well,

About the po sibility of meetin: in Londom, I
ought to tell you that I have undertaken to visit India this
Winter, and will be away from here from the end of MNovember
untll the middle of Febrmary, There las, however, an
extremely interesting group of students in the lDepartment,
ineluding several Amaricans, so that, even if your times
do not allow you to oatoh me, I hope yod will apend some
time here if you find it convenient,

Yours sincersly,



